
      
 
 

DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE 
 
 
 
Description of proposal:  Naches Valley Intermediate School Interim Remedial Action  

consists primarily of excavating and hauling away some soil contaminated with lead and arsenic 

for disposal at a permitted landfill, mixing remaining soil, importing clean soil, and establishing 

new grass in this clean soil.  The plan includes installation of an irrigation system to maintain the 

turf cover.   

 
Proponents:  Washington State Department of Ecology 
   
Location of proposal, including street address if any:  Naches Valley Intermediate School, 

101 Shafer Avenue, Naches WA 98937         

 
Lead agency:  Washington State Department of Ecology       
 
The lead agency for this proposal has determined that it does not have a probable significant 
impact on the environment.  An environmental impact statement (EIS) is not required under 
RCW 43.21C.030(2)(c).  This decision was made after review of a completed environmental 
checklist and other information on file with the lead agency.  This information is available to 
the public on request. 
 

 There is no comment period for this DNS.   
 

 This DNS is issued under WAC 197-11-340(2); the lead agency will not act on this 
proposal prior to July 31, 2006.  Comments must be submitted by July 28, 2006. 

 
Responsible official:  Donald W. Abbott         

Position/title:  Section Manager, Toxics Cleanup Program  Phone: (509) 454-7838   

Address: Dept. of Ecology, 15 W. Yakima Ave Suite 200, Yakima WA 98902 

 
Date                                                      Signature        
 
Please send comments to:  Gwen  Clear 
     Department of Ecology 
     15 W. Yakima Avenue, Suite 200 
     Yakima, WA  98902 


